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British Automobile Racing Club

General Membership Meeting Minutes – February 6, 2024
Venue - Texas Lone Star Grill, Dixon Road, Etobicoke, ON.

WELCOME – 20:05



Bryan Rashleigh, President
MINUTES









Keith Whorley made a motion to accept the minutes of the previous meeting, which was seconded by John Jensen
and carried.

DEPARTMENTS

MEMBERSHIP 




Andrea Pegg, Membership Secretary

There are currently 80 members.
TREASURY 





    
 
John Bordin, Treasurer

John sent his regrets.  Bryan reported we are in good fiscal shape.
WRRC/SOCIAL








Nothing to report.
REGIONAL RACE/ORO 




 Scott Ellsworth, Race Director 

Scott sent his regrets.  Bryan reported the 2024 Miata Cup Series will be at four Region Races this year, including the BARC TT.  
The Formula Prototype Challenge Canada will also be returning for 2024 to some select Region events.
RACE COMMITTEE



Pat Cyr is the new CASC Race Director. 
HONDA INDY TORONTO






David Bayley
This event will take place on the weekend of July 19th to 21st 2024.
ICE RACING 


 
Wayne Wanamaker, Ice Race Organizer
The BARC Ice Prix was postponed due to unfavorable weather conditions.  It has been rescheduled to the weekend of March 2nd and 3rd.

There have been very low entrant counts so far this year.

Costs have gone up for organizing clubs.

Phil Delahaye wondered if it is time to look for an alternate location due to past seasons where the weather has been favorable.  Keith Whorley also said the weather issues are unlikely to change.  Wayne reported the relationship with the town and the Kinsmen, the available facilities, washrooms, snack bar etc. makes finding a suitable alternate location unlikely.
Ted Michalos is acting as the temporary Ice Race Director as the former person in this role has resigned.

TRS





Tom Cressman
TRS supported the BEMC ice race.

They will have a display at Motorama 2024.

They will continue to support Ontario Time Attack events in 2024.

The annual training will take place at Flamboro Speedway on the weekend of April 20th and 21, 2024.  The new hopper will be tested at the track that weekend..

NEWSLETTER





Amy Harrison
If anyone has any content for the newsletter, please contact Amy.
OLD BUSINESS

There was no old business.

NEW BUSINESS

Phil Delahaye went to Sebring to the historic sportscar series race.  He reported there were not many spectators but a lot of beautiful race cars.  

Paul Einarsen suggested going to the Watkins Glen Grand Prix Festival which recreates the first race held after the second world war.  

There were guests from Formula 1600 Team Canada.  Including team principal Brian Graham, Kelly Neilson, basically surrogate parents and support for the drivers, 2023 driver Logan Pacza and 2014 driver Chase Pelletier.  Brian recounted the dream of sending Canadian drivers to compete in this prestigious event against the best drivers from around the globe.  In 2011 he was able to raise money to send one driver.  The drivers chosen are among the best open wheel drivers in Canada.  Many of these drivers go on to be well known names in the motorsport community, with successful careers.  Brian was once asked why only one driver was chosen and he replied, “we can only afford one”.  A patron helped raise the money to send a second driver, which has continued until today.

Chase recounted his experience and how it led to contacts within the race community. 
It also helped him to mature as a driver.  He eventually studied to be an Engineer.  This led to him working as a race engineer with the Renault Formula 1 team.  He continues to work in the motorsport community using his experience and training to advance the sport.

Logan was one of two 2023 drivers, the other being Alex Berg.  The drivers meet each other for the first time at the airport and share a room for the entire trip.  Logan discussed his experience at the 2023 race.  He was on track at Brands Hatch on Wednesday.  Brands is the warmup for the main event at Silverstone.  Differences he related between the races in Canada, include standing starts, very aggressive drivers but there are few crashes as drivers understand the game and play it according.  The cars, tires and drivers were all new to him.  He needed to adapt quickly and get up to speed.  Drivers come from around the world to compete in this event.  The learning curve was steep, but he adapted quickly and did well.  His expectation of his and the car’s limit were challenged.  The experience he gained competing with more experienced drivers helped him greatly.  Drivers not only benefit from the experience which helps in their career, but also there are life lessons learned.
BARC donates every year to this program, and anyone interested in also helping please contact Brian Graham.  A final comment, Brian’s contribution to the development of drivers is well known, but he also continues to push the envelope of what that means and is unwavering in his commitment to providing opportunities for drivers.
Buy/Sell

There was nothing being bought or sold.
Adjournment

Wayne made a motion for adjournment which was seconded by Greg Clement at 21:33.
 .
NEXT MONTH’S MEETING: at the Lone Star Texas Grill (upstairs) – March 5th, 2024, at 20:00.

